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4th July 2008


	LGPS Pension Managers

	Our Ref:
LGR 137/05/02
Your Ref:



Dear Sir/Madam,

LGPS : ADMINISTRATION REGULATIONS 2008 : GAD FACTORS FINAL : REGULATION 86 : INTERFUND TRANSFERS – TRANSFERS ON OR AFTER 1 APRIL 2008
I am writing to inform you that the Government Actuary’s Department (GAD) have now provided us with further clarification of the above guidance.

Paragraph 2.2  ( page 5) states : 

“ The salary used in the calculation should be the be the rate of salary paid to the member while he or she was a member of the ceding scheme “.

GAD’s  intention is that the words   “rate of salary” should be the pay as would be used in a CETV calculation. ,  Their wording was used with the intention to distinguish from pay in the new job. 
I am sending a copy of this letter to Terry Edwards, Assistant Director (Pensions) Employers Organisation for information.

Yours faithfully,

Andrew Lankester
A J Lankester
Workforce Pay and Pensions Division 
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